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Regular Meeting of the Vestry 

THE NEVIL MEMORIAL CHURCH OF ST. GEORGE, ARDMORE, PA 
Tuesday, May 4, 2021 

 
 

Present: Cheryl Ames, Fr. Joel Daniels, Cathy Hetznecker, Mary Hobart, Liz Havens, Steve Drabkowski, Rich Kirk, 
Frank Hadden, Paul Joslin, Andrew Coonradt  

Regrets:  

Conducted via Zoom as recommended by the diocese.  

 
EVENING PRAYER           7:02 pm 
 
REVIEW OF MINUTES FROM April 13, 2021       7:12 pm 
 

 Minutes reviewed electronically 
 Rich Kirk moved to accept the minutes 
 Steve Drabkowski seconded 
 Motion Approved   

 
 
ACCOUNTING WARDEN’S REPORT        7:15 pm 
• Financial reports submitted electronically 

 Cathy Hetznecker moved to accept the financial report 
 Paul Joslin seconded 
 Motion Approved 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
STEWARDSHIP           7:12 pm                                                                                                                             
• Report submitted electronically 
 
BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS         7:13 pm 
• Report submitted electronically 
 
PLANS FOR RESUMING PARISH ACTIVITIES       7:14 pm 

 
- Feedback from parishioners regarding what events they would like to see and would be willing to support 

o BYOM come back x 3 
o Mega Cookout late June 
o Homecoming Feast 
o Social – ball games, trunk or treat, family picnic, outside movies, field day races, carnival games, 

decorate bought cake 
o Family movie night, day trip charter, food brewery, retreat with lunch, flea market 
o Chicken bar-b-que, cribbage, discuss ways to build church community 
o Quizzo, progressive dinner, Kentucky derby party, chicken bar-b-que, BYOM, picnic on Sulgrave 
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o BYOM, family evens in Sulgrave, church tour, building history and structure, open church to 

community, concerts, walking event, families out together as a group 
o Fall feast, dinner en blanc, pumpkin painting, painting party for adults, Wednesday bible study, 

worship-based activities, kids don’t feel there is anything for them, game night either inside or 
outside.  Confirmation class, don’t feel like they know anyone for new parishioners,  

o Coffee hour outside so people feel more welcome 
o 1st Sunday in June? coffee hour outside, BYOB breakfast 

 Liz 8:00AM service, Frank 10AM service 
o BYOM June 13th, July 18, August 22 – start advertising now as long as diocese lifts restrictions 

 Andy and Steve to co-lead this work 
- events to do to let people know we're still here  

o Chicken bar-b-que - Andy/talk with Chad on this event. TBD possibly July/August 
o  

 Everything below TBD 
o Fall Event – maybe pancake breakfast - First responders blessing, appreciation event – 

Frank/Paul to discuss 
o Welcome committee – needs to be resurgent 
o “We Are Open Sign” to draw people to the church 
o Build relationships and make people comfortable 
o  

- enhance and promote streaming for shut-ins and visitors 
o use ambassadors to manage cameras to enhance service  

- Faith and Fellowship Campaign 
o Stewardship expects same as last year 

- tailoring our events to have those who aren't familiar with St. George's attend as well 
o will address this further this year 

- St. George’s website 
o Do we need to update right now, wait for now, update some content and pictures, Christina to 

review and tell us her thoughts? 
- social media advertising 

o investigate advertising on facebook 
o Instagram 
o twitter 

- how to use the red welcome bags 
o revisit when we open  

- will revisit when Bishop lifts restrictions 
 
SHEEP CONCERNS           9:02 pm 
 
AFFIRMATIONS           9:03 pm 
Violet for record archiving 
Mark for upkeep of church 
 
ADJOURNMENT                           9:06 pm 
 

 Mary Hobart moved to adjourn 
 Frank Hadden seconded 
 Motion Approved 



Buildings and Grounds Report 

5/4/21 Vestry meeting 

 
 

1. Waiting on status: Joan Cesare had a carpenter she is using put 
together a proposal by Wally Manfredia to replace the sulgrave 
door. 

2. We need to get eyes back on the repairs needed for the rectory 
porch beams as well as the beams outside of the rectory dining 
room.  If possible, I would like for Rich to take this one on.  I will 
put him in touch with Darrin Lebrake for starters. 

3. Rectory chimney and fireplace work completed.  Fr. Joel wants it 
to be inspected to make sure it was done correctly 

4. Rectory garage door needs to be replaced.  Violette sent in the 
deposits so the doors can be ordered for both Rectory Garage and 
the shed 

5. The Ark door’s mechanical lock and controller need to be 
replaced.  The original one is obsolete.  The replacement unit has 
been ordered.  Cost is $4000. 

6. Sheehan to be doing more pipe work in the basement of the 
church. 

7. Waiting for the organ people to schedule the cleaning, refitting 
and tuning of the antiphonal pipes 




